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MARY IMMACULATE PRIMARY 

~ NEWSLETTER ~ 

Term 3 Week 2:  Monday 29th July 2019 

125 Barnier Dr Quakers Hill  NSW 2763 

www.maryimmacqhill.parra.catholic.edu.au      T: 9933 7800     E:mimmac@parra.catholic.edu.au 

 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 

Our Grandparents’ Day was a tremendous success! Our grandparents had a wonderful morning as a vital part of 
our community and the students were delighted to show them how proud they are of themselves and their 
school. Our generous Parents & Friends provided a yummy lunch. The students danced and the parents enjoyed 
their creative talents. Our Book Fair ensured that our Grandparents and parents were able to support their 
children’s love of reading. Families visited classrooms to have their children show them evidence of the learning 
development. 
 
Such events are extremely important for us a community.  They unify and engage us. They provide us with the 
opportunity to give thanks for our bounty and giftedness. They are Kingdom days - days where as a Catholic 
community we gather and give glory for what God has given us. 
 
We were also very fortunate to welcome Fr Oliver as our new parish priest. Fr Oliver intends to work very closely 
with our school community. You can see further information on Fr Oliver below.  
 
This week we host our Infants Athletics Carnival. Everyone is invited to join us as we support our young athletes 
on Thursday at Paterson Reserve. 
 
With appreciation for your ongoing support, 

 

 

Stephen Dowd, Principal 

 

 

PARISH PRIEST ANNOUNCEMENT 
 
 
Welcome, Fr. Oliver!    
  
 
  
On 4th July 2019, Fr. Oliver Aro, MSP. was appointed the parish priest of Mary Immaculate Quakers Hill ~ 
Schofields for a period of six years. Fr. Oliver is a member of the Mission Society of the Philippines. A missionary 
institute of the Society of Apostolic Life established by the Catholic Bishops’ Conference of the Philippines.  He 
was ordained a Deacon on the 25th of July 1996, and on the day of his Baptism, 2nd of January 1997, he was 
ordained a priest at the Blessed Sacrament Parish in Cebu, Philippines. The Mission Society of the Philippines 
made him the Director of the Missionary Spirituality Formation of Seminarians, as his first assignment.  After 
three years of formation work, He was sent to the missions of Papua New Guinea in 2000. 
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In 2005, the M.S.P. Superior sent him to the  Maori Missions in the Diocese of Auckland, New Zealand, where 
Bishop Patrick Dunn appointed him to Sacred Heart Parish, Dargaville. In 2008, he was appointed District 
Moderator (Local Superior) of the Mission Society Philippines for the New Zealand District. The Bishop moved him 
to Holy Cross Parish, Papatoetoe. The role of the D.M. is to look after the missions in Australia, Pago Pago, the Cook 
Islands and New Zealand. 
 
In 2011, Pope Benedict XVI appointed him to be the Superior of the Missio Sui Iuris of Tokelau. However in 2016, 
Pope Francis changed the jurisdiction of the Church of Tokelau. He entrusted the Pastoral Care to the Archdiocese 
of Samoa. This new status of the church of Tokelau ceased his responsibility to the mission. In mid-2016, the M.S.P. 
sent him back to the Auckland Diocese and to temporarily reside at St. John’s Parish, Parnell, supplying parishes in 
need of a priest. In early 2017, the Bishop assigned him to be the Parish Priest to the Parishes of Thames, 
Coromandel Peninsula and Hauraki Plains and then in 2018 the parish priest of St. Mark’s Parish Pakuranga 
Auckland New Zealand.  
  
We are blessed to be given Fr. Oliver as our parish priest of Mary Immaculate and look forward to working closely 
with Fr. Oliver and Fr. Ever as a community, over the coming years. 
  
 
Helen Moore 
 
Religious Education Coordinator 
 
 
 
 
 

Assistant Principal’s 
Message 
 
 
Last Friday was a  wonderful celebration of our students and their talents. It was fantastic to have so many 
grandparents, parents, aunts, uncles and special visitors join us. Many of the grandparents I spoke to 
commented on the confidence our students portray and that it was clear that the children loved being at MIPS. 
One grandparent said she wished school was as fun when she was there. We are extremely fortunate to have 
such a wonderful cohort of children who are always looking to be challenged and for opportunities to further 
their learning.  
 
As educators, parents and mentors it is imperative that we continue to provide our children with feedback, thus 
providing them direction and support. Late last term the students provided you with an insight into their learning 
when they presented their tremendous work at the Student Led Conferences. Goals were set during this time, 
I encourage you to regularly discuss with your children their progress and current goals. Teachers work closely 
with each student in setting goals and placing supports in place to ensure these goals are achieved and achievable.  
 
The connection between home and school is imperative in ensuring the best possible education for our children. 
 
 
Sharon Mizzi 
 
Assistant Principal 
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Last week, Year 6 participated in two days of Peer Support Leadership Training at Mary Immaculate. The Year 6 
students trained to develop their leadership skills in order to facilitate activities with small groups of younger 
students. They had so much fun and learned quite a lot about themselves and others during the training! 
 

 
 
Our whole school will be starting Peer Support sessions this week, each Monday. Students will be using a new 
module on OPTIMISM, which focuses on how to be positive in situations on the playground and in a range of social 
situations. The experiences presented in this module will help students to develop skills to identify their strengths, 
celebrate their achievements and seek assistance when faced with challenges. In this session, each group will 
participate in a range of ‘getting to know you’ activities and will formulate their group agreements so that they can 
work well together throughout the term. You might like to discuss with your child what they can do this week to 
help them take an active role in Peer Support! 
 
Mrs Kylie Behrens  
 
 
 

SPORTS ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
 

• Tuesday, 30th July Stage 2 Soccer Gala Day, Penrith 

 

• Wednesday, 31st July Netball Gala Day, Kellyville 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• Thursday, 1st August Infants Sports Carnival (Kindergarten, Year 1 
and 7 year old Year 2 students), Paterson Reserve 
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SCHOOL FEES 2019 

Instalment 3 Fee Statements 

School fee statements for instalment 3 have been sent home. 

Please note that the due date is Wednesday, 28th August 2019. 

Thank you to all the families that have finalised their instalment 2 

account or are continuing payment plans and are up to date. 

If you have any queries regarding fees, please contact Liz via email 

Imac-qkhlfees@parra.catholic.edu.au or 02 9933 7800 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

UNIFORM SHOP TRADING HOURS 

The uniform shop is open every Tuesday and Friday 8:30—10am. Orders can be placed via email to 

elle@ozfashions.com.au (order forms can be found on the school website) or you can order via the QKR app. 

For any further enquiries please contact Elle via email: elle@ozfashions.com.au or 0421 216 414. 

 

 

 

 SPARE UNDERWEAR REQUEST 

 Could we please request a pair of spare underwear as 

 well as socks for boys and socks/stockings for girls in 

 your child’s school bag. Little accidents may occur, 

 particularly in this cold weather. Also if your child has 

 borrowed spare clothes from our school office, could 

 you please return them to the office as soon as 

 possible. 
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PIANO LESSONS 

 

 

 

Tony McDonald 

L.Mus.AGM, A.Mus.AGM, C.Mus.A 

Parklea/Stanhope Gardens 

Give your child the gift of music 

Beginners to Advanced 

Australian Guild or AMEB Exams 

Fully Accredited Teacher 

Stanhope Gardens 

Phone – 0432072700 

Email – ajmusic27@hotmail.com 

 Ballet  

Lyrical Jazz  

Hip Hop  

Musical Theatre  

Acrobatics  

Salsa  

Rock & Roll  

Drama  

Privates  

Toddler's  

Mini's Elite Performance 

YOU CAN LEARN MORE ABOUT OUR AVAILABLE CLASSES 

ON OUR WEBSITE WWW.HYPE-OENTERTAINMENT.COM 

OR CALL US ON 0431 584 508  

Nurture Flourish Grow 
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PULL UP A PEW!!! 
 

You would be familiar with our church pews 

located around the school grounds, they are 

now up for sale. 

 

We are looking from $300 each and there are 

approximately 26 seats for sale. 

 

Please contact the office if you are interested in 

purchasing  a seat or 2, otherwise please 

spread the word. 


